HVHS Site Council December Meeting

To: TRSD School Board

From: Hidden Valley High School Site Council

Re: December Site Council Meeting

Date: January 7, 2016

Chairperson: Daye Stone

Members Present: Daye Stone, Susie Biller, Luke Tomlinson, Teri Ellis, Rayne Wilson

Members absent: Tammy Green

The meeting was called to order at 3:35 pm at HVHS with the pledge of allegiance.

The minutes for the November meeting were read and Nicole made a motion to approve them with a couple of
amendments. Raynee second the motion and the minutes were approved unanimously.

We have started the accreditation visitation organization. Crates were created by standards and we went through each
standard and created a list of evidence artifacts that we can use to portray things that we do at our school. We will now
start finding the documents and placing them in the crates. Daye will write a narrative for each point.

Essential Skills update — we tested 46 seniors with work keys and 21 passed with a 5 in reading and math. 12-13 scored
a 4. Jen Perry will come back to retest these students. A lot of kids need writing work samples. Second semester, Ms.
Townes will offer a period of English and work samples will be a part of this class.

Hall of Fame — We are looking at having our Hall of Fame induction in March or April this year. The committee is
meeting on Friday to vote on the people that will be honored this year. We got the approval for the woodshop class to
move a bank of lockers to create space to recognize our Hall of Fame in the front hallway of our school outside of the

gym.

We will be having a Crab Feed to help support the facility project. We will decide on the details at our Booster Club
meeting on Monday, January 11.

SLG Goals are nearly complete. There are only 3 teachers that are partially complete but need to finish. Classified goals
were scheduled but TED was not set up so they are being rescheduled for next week after the Personnel Department
sets TED up.

We are moving forward with the master schedule and what we are doing with Pathways. Career Related Learning
Standards are the focus and lead to student led conferences. We are looking at making a Career Class for juniors. We
want to focus on academic support of College Prep and Future Forum. The ECP project will change and focus on the
students 13 year plan and what students will be doing after graduation. We will be getting to our kids earlier and Career
Related Learning Standards will be embedded in general education classes. We are looking at moving Future Form to
offer more business classes. The junior year is more appropriate for kids and their college or future plans. We want to
offer more options for pathways for our students. The starting point will be kids choosing pathways appropriately.

The meeting was adjourned at 4:06.

The next meeting is scheduled for January 21%.



